September 16, 1919,

Mr. R, Ponsonby Fane,
Hong Kong, China,
Dear My, Fanet

In a letter from our mutual acquaintance, the Honorable
Mrs., Gordon, she suggests that I write to you. I believe you were
in Japan two and a half years ago when I was there, At several
shrines they spoke of your having been there a short time before,

At that time I was a little disturbed at the idea
of two people carrying out investigations along the same lines,
but I have since come to the conclusion that the subject of Shinto
shrines and Shinto festivals is large enough to absordb a number
of books. As no people would get at it from the same angle, there
18 no reason why they shouid not be mutually helpful, I feel sure
that after one or two books have been published on the subject,
there will be numerous writers who will discover the fascination
of the old shrines and the old time festivals, and will use our
work as a stepping stone for their owm,

I had a very pleasant acquaintance with Dr, Kato
while in Tokyo, and he has been very kind and very helpful to me,
I understand that you also know him, :

I am sorry that we live too far apart to meet and
to consult about our work, as that to me at least would be very
helpful, and it would be inspiring to find someone who knew something
about the subject that I am studying, I should be very much pleased
to hear something about your work, and the angle from which you
are going to write, and if there i1s any information that I have
gathered on ny last three trips to Japan studying this subject
that you would 1like to have, I should be pleased to send it to you,

T intend to give special emphasis to the festivals in my work.

; While I am -t present in San Francisco, my stay here 1s
uncertain, so I am giving you the office address in Chicago.

Cordially yours,
1221 Marquette Bldg.
Chicago, Illinois.

ity (Mrs, Murray Warner)
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